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The regular meeting of the Ranger Drainage District was held on September 2, 2015 at 6:00 P.M. at the District office located at 19950 Nugent Street, Orlando, Florida 32833.  Present were Supervisors David Mauck, Mike Nolan and Russ Beyersdorf. There were 3 landowners present.

CONSENT AGENDA
   	  Treasurer’s report and Regular Meeting Minutes of August 5, 2015; driveway permits and “other” permits were approved as submitted.  The disbursements were authorized. 

FEMA CLOSE OUT – EXTENSION
	Mr. Way reported the FEMA project is being closed out. FEMA representatives will be on site in the next few weeks to inspect all the work.

ARMY CORP PERMITS
	The District continues to work with The Army Corp to obtain permits for possible future easement/firebreak construction. 

ORANGE COUNTY INTERLOCAL AGREEMENT FOR DRAINAGE
The District continues to wait on a response from Orange County in reference to revising the Interlocal Agreement.

LIGHTING ALONG BANCROFT BLVD
	Staff continues to work with Orange County in reference to the installation 
of lighting at the major canal road crossings.

SUPERVISOR COMMENTS
	Mr. Nolan suggested that the District refrain from issuing any permits without prior approval from the Wedgefield Home Owner’s Association. Mr. Nolan was reminded that legal council has advised the District it cannot withhold a permit on that basis.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 7:50 P.M.    

